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I cannot believe it's been 5 years! 
The Literacy Cooperative of Greater Cleveland (TLC) first introduced our vision of 2Gen at the 
Read Across America Luncheon in 2017 featuring Dr. Dana Suskind, author of 'Thirty Million 
Words - Building a Child's Brain." We invited partners to the event -- including those that work 
with and support adults, and they asked, "Why did you invite us?" We explained that adults 
enrolled in programming may also be parents who could benefit from more information to 
support their child's development and that by leveraging this relationship, we as a community 
can achieve more! 

TLC's "Build a Child's Brain" campaign was 
the beginning of making the connection between 
our early childhood partners and our adult 
education and workforce development partners. 
A year after the event, we hosted Sharon Darling 
from the National Center for Families Learning. 
She mapped out the ways in which our 
community can implement strategies to provide 
whole family experiences and to transform our 
service delivery system to be family-focused. TLC 
staff and board members solidified our 
commitment to bringing the community together 
in our strategic plan titled "2Gen/1 Plan." 

A 2Gen approach is the practice of 
intentionally serving the whole family, 
specifically children and the adults in 
their lives, together. The Cuyahoga 
County 2Gen Steering Committee has 
framed much of its work around the five 
principles of 2Gen initiatives as outlined 
by Ascend at The Aspen Institute. 

This year the 2Gen Steering Committee and TLC are celebrating five years of learning and 
collaboration in support of families with the 5th annual 2Gen Summit. Each year the 
Summit has grown and evolved based upon feedback from attendees! Professionals from 
early childhood, family engagement, adult education, workforce development, 
postsecondary, and community services attend and for many, it offers a unique connection 
to peers outside their primary area of work. 

Since 2018, we have been working to create trusting relationships between partners and to 
build these relationships into a Steering Committee that guides 2Gen efforts across our 
community. The Cuyahoga County 2Gen Steering Committee, a steering committee of 28 
members representing 19 organizations including six funders, works with TLC to set a 
vision for 2Gen in our community and to develop strategies to advance that vision. 

The committee started with two pilots and now our community has seven 2Gen initiatives 
and more in the works! Thank you to all involved in this work. It has been a great privilege 
to work with so many committed individuals. I invite anyone interested in this work to read 
this report and contact me to join this effort. 

Robert Paponetti, President & CEO
The Literacy Cooperative












































